
During the Oklahoma Coaches Clinic in Tulsa, the Oklahoma Track/XCountry 
Coaches conducted a 38 member board meeting to discuss possible changes 
in the 4x200 and 4x400 Relays as suggested in the Advisory Board meeting in 
May. The meeting in Tulsa came to a unanimous recommendation to go to 
prelims in both relays at the State Meet. 
A vote was requested from the 148 Coaches in attendance that day and of 
those voting it passed by a 99% margin. 
David Jackson, the OSSAA representative present stated a ballot will be sent 
to each school's voting rep. (mostly likely your AD or Principal) the first few 
weeks of Sept.  
Mr. Jackson also stated that it would take an approximately 70% vote to 
possibly change the relays to include prelims at the State Meet. 
Coaches, it is of the utmost importance that you discuss this matter with your 
voting representative as soon as you can, so as to cast your voice on this 
issue. 
Sincerely, 
Dennis Seifried OTCA President 
 


